Sunbeam Club crucibs of acitoms a star angroffs and seasoned were reduced. NEW

March 11, 2012

Nineteen members of The Sunbeam Club met on an unseasonable warm March 11,2012 afternoon at MacDonald's Family Restaurant of Fairbury, II. The 98th year program booklets were distributed to members as dues were paid. President Elaine Kuntz called the business meeting to order. A humorous reading, "Retarded Grandparents" written by a third grader was read by Elaine. We thank Ruth Wall for sharing the humorous tale as only a third grader could write of senior citizens' lives at retirement a home.

Members answered roll, telling where they were from and with the name of their favorite flower. The club the return of Cathryn Frisby and greeted new member Pam Frisby.

The secretary's report was read and approved.

Treasurer, Lois Morris, reported a balance of \$167. 85. \$28.61 was paid to MacDonald's Restaurant in addition to a \$5.00 tip for February's gathering. The report was approved.

With great harmony, "Happy Birthday" was sung to March birthday gals: Maxine Zorn, Edna (Tiny) Skinner, and Pat Unzicker.

Under old business, Marilyn Luttrell was named to the inactive list. It was stated she is now a resident at *Woodridge of Pontiac Supporting Living Residence*. It was also noted that Pauline Miller was also moved to the inactive list as of this year.

In new business, a report from April's hostesses concerning April's Anniversary meeting was given. It was stated the meeting will be held at CJ's Restaurant located at 2901 E. Empire, Bloomington, II. (Rte. 9) Acknowledged drivers volunteering to transport others included Maxine Zorn, Forest, Bobby Thomas or, Terry Kridner, Chenoa, Elaine Kuntz, Fairbury. Members were asked to report to the hostesses if they were not able to attend by Monday April 9th. Hostesses for the April meeting will be Lois Morris and Pat Unzicker.

With no other new business Tiny Skinner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Maxine Zorn seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned followed by ten rounds of fun euchre card playing.

The day's hostesses, Helen Rapp and Florence Voigt, awarded prizes to Janet Monohan, high with 55 points, Maxine Zorn, second with 44 points, and low to Terry Kridner, with 28 points.

In new fluc 25%, adopted and Appendix Continued and April's Anniversary

located as the Engine Bloom of the Landwiedged drivers

Respectfully submitted,

Patricin Umicker bas man and of the transfer as the land was sentenced

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

April 11, 2012

The 98th Anniversary meeting of the Sunbeam Club was celebrated at CJ's Restaurant in Bloomington, Illinois on a sunny April 11, 2012. Nineteen members enjoyed excellent food and great fellowship followed by fun card playing. Lila Dawson was high point winner earning 57 points. Carol Hornickle received second place with 51 points and Terry Kridner was awarded low with 37 points. Hostesses for the event were Lois Morris and Pat Unzicker. Decorations included flower arrangements and two bouquets of long stem carnations, the club's flower. When leaving, each member received one of the long stem carnations. Tiny Skinner led us in grace before the partaking of our "Dutch-treat" meal.

There was no official business meeting but items of discussion included: June Schrarer's name to be placed on the join list, and a donation of twenty dollars for gas was given to each of the drivers from the different towns. There were no birthdays for the month. Two needed changes in this year's booklet were noted: first, Bobbie Thomas's birthday should be June 29, 2^{nd,} Maxine Zorn's phone number should be 635-3014. If other corrections are needed, it was asked that members so share so next year's booklet will note the changes.

The history of the Sunbeam Club, written by Tiny Skinner, was then read by the secretary as a substitute to reading March's minutes.

Card playing for the afternoon began with three members socializing each round due to the number of attendees. After card playing the prizes were awarded by Lois Morris.

Special prizes were also awarded. Viola Atkins received one of the three flower arrangements in honor of longest membership in the club. Maxine Zorn and Lila Dawson each received the other two arrangements given as door prizes in honor of the celebration. Coffee and cake were served as the culminating activity.

A good time was enjoyed by all.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

May 9, 2012

The May meeting of the Sunbeam Club entertained 17 members at McDonalds Restaurant, Fairbury, II. The meeting was opened with Elaine Kuntz sharing a humorous poem, "Gown with the Split in the Back"; a hospital gown, of course.

Roll was taken and because of the absence of the secretary and the secretary's book, no minutes were read at the time. The minutes may be read at the June's meeting or may be forgone at this time, depending on the club's wishes. Terry Kridner kindly acted as pro-tem secretary for the month's meeting.

The treasurer reported last month's beginning balance of \$269.50. With birthday party expenses and auto driving expenses for drivers to Bloomington totaling \$156.50 deducted, and income of membership dues, birthday dues, and hostess fees of \$50.50 added, the current balance of \$163.50 was reported.

May's birthday dues were accepted by the treasurer.

Bobbi Thomas, Congeniality Committee member, reported no cards had been sent out this momth.

Elaine shared that she assumed that Marilyn Luttrell would not be able to be in attendance any more.

There was no old business.

The meeting was adjourned followed by an afternoon of great card playing. Terry Kridner placed first, Carol Hoffman earned second place, and Pam Frisby finished last for the afternoon's play.

Carol Hornickle reported a name correction needed on page 4 of the booklet.

Respectfully submitted,

Terry Kridner, Pro-tem secretary

Patricia Unycker, Secretary

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

June 13, 2012

Eighteen members of the Sunbeam Club met on a sunny June 13 at MacDonald's Restaurant, Fairbury, Il for their monthly meeting. A choice of peach or vanilla ice cream was served with thanks to our hostess Ruth Wall. Being a computer whiz, she had created tally cards that were delightfully decorated with a pink rose. Thank you, Ruth, for being a lone hostess this month.

Elaine Kuntz, president, called the meeting to order and opened the business meeting with a humorous reading entitled, "Old Is When...". Much laughter ensued as many were able to relate to the one-liners.

Roll call was taken and minutes were read and accepted. Treasurer, Lois Morris, reported a balance of \$154.04 as of June 12, 2012.

"Happy Birthday, Friends", was sung to June birthday celebrants, Viola Atkins and Bobbi Thomas. Both ladies shared their age with the group.

Mary Lou Haab shared that she and her hubby celebrated their 63rd wedding anniversary. Cheers and congratulations were given.

Bobbi Thomas state there was no correspondence for the month.

There was no old business

Under new business, Lois Morris reported that a book; Fancy Nancy and the Mermaid Ballet by Jane O'Connor, had been purchased and donated to the Dominay Memorial Library by the club. This donation was made in lieu of payment for this year's program booklets.

Carol Bertrum was nominated for membership.

Bobbi Thomas motioned to adjourn the business meeting.

Cards winners for the afternoon were LaVonne Huisman high with 47 points, Lila Dawson and Pat Witte sharing second place with 45 points, and Viola Atkins and Elaine Kuntz tying for last position with 30 points. A fun afternoon was enjoyed by all.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary
Patricia Myricker, Secretary

SUNBEAM CLUB JULY 11, 2012

On July 11, 2012, the Sunbeam Club met at McDonald's resturant with 14 members ansering roll call.

Dessert was a choice of vanilla or strawberry ice cream. Jean Jensen and Lila Dawson were our hostesses.

Due to several diners in the room, we played euchre first and held our business meeting after that.

Winners at endebee euchre were high Carol Hoffman with a score of 47, second was Tiny Skinner with 45 and Elaine Kuntz with a low score of 28.

After prizes were given out, our President Elaine Kuntz called th meeting to order.

There was no reading.

Due to the absence of our secretary Pat Unzicker, Viola Atkins read the secretarys report. The secretary's report was approved as read.

Lois Morris , our treasurer, reported a balance on hand of \$136.47.

There were no birthdays or correspondance.

Tiny Skinner reported that Carol Bertrum did not wish to become a member. So we are still open to new members.

There was no old or new business for the month.

Qu.

A sympathy card to June Schehrer, a former member, was passed for all to sign.

The meeting was adjurned.

Viola Atkins, Bect. pro. tem.

Elaine kuntz, Pres.

SUNBEAM CLUB Aug. 8, 2012

The Sunbeam Club met Aug. 8, 2012 at the McDonald's Family resturant. in Fairbury, Il. with 15 members answering roll call.

After a dessert of strawberry or vanilla ice cream, the meeting was called to order by our Vice Pres. Carol Hoffman. She gave a reading "Information about Clothes Dryers". She also *** read another one about a senior minister about to retire. Carol gave to everyone a leaflet The senior citizens version of "Jesus Loves Me.

The sectuary's report was read Viola Atkins. Our sectuary and gone fishing. A hostess correction for July was Cathryn and Pam Frisby instead of Lila Dawson and Jean Jensen as was reported.

Our treasurer, Lois Morris reported a balance on hand of \$143.32.

There were no birthdays, no Old or new business.

A card to be sent to Lila Dawson was passed for all to sign. Lila had surgery and is in the Piper City nursing home and is reported to be doing ouite well.

Hostesses for the Sept. meeting are Terry Kridner and Bobbie Thomas.

The meeting was adjurned and euchre was played.

Winners were high 49 Viola Atkins, second 48 Mary Lou Haab and low 29 Janet Monahan.

Viola Atkins, Sect. pro tem.

Carol Hoffman, Vice Pres.

September 13, 2012

Hostesses Bobby Thomas and Terry Kridner entertained eighteen Sunbeam members at the September 13th meeting held at McDonalds restaurant Fairbury, II. Vanilla or strawberry ice-cream was served. Due to the absenteeism of President Elaine Kuntz and Vice-president Carol Hoffman, Secretary Pat Unzicker opened the meeting. Bobby Thomas's reading "I've Been to Many Places" was enjoyed by all.

Roll call was answered sharing favorite fall changes. The secretary's minutes were read and approved. Treasurer Lois Morris reported \$157.12 in the treasury. This, too, was approved as stated.

Birthdays for the month included Carol Hoffman and Lila Dawson. Happy Birthday to the ladies was sung in good harmony. There was no old business.

Under new business, the club was reminded of the making of tray favors at the October meeting. The meeting will begin at 11:30 and take place in the basement instead of upstairs. A "Dutch treat" lunch will be served with each member ordering off the menu. Viola Atkins and Tiny Skinner will host October's meeting. With no other new business, Pat Witte made a motion to adjourn. Maxine Zorn seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned followed by an active afternoon of Euchre playing. Helen Rapp was high scorer with 56 points, followed by Maxine Zorn with 52 points and low went to LaVonne Huisman with 34 points. A thank you, to both Bobby and Terry, is given for the delightful score cards and money awards for the September meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

October 10, 2012

Sixteen members of the Sunbeam Club gathered in the lower level of McDonald's Restaurant at 11:30. The task for the morning included making tray favors for the nursing home residents of Fairbury. Under the direction of Viola Atkins and Tiny Skinner, ninety-nine acorn magnetic favors were created. Thank you to Ruth Wall for making the tags on which the acorns were glued. Viola Atkins will deliver them to the nursing home.

Following the completion of our task, Dutch treat meals were enjoyed by the members. A variety of meals were ordered and a thank you to our waitress for all her extra work. Vanilla or chocolate soft serve ice-cream was served for dessert.

During the wait time for our orders, the business meeting was held under the direction of our president, Elaine Kuntz. She opened the meeting with a humorous reading, "Tell Us This Won't Happen to Us" in addition to "Funnies" on senior moments.

Roll call was taken with 16 members present. The minutes were read and approved. Treasurer, Lois Morris, reported \$161.92 in the treasury. Happy Birthday was sung to our birthday lady of the month LaVonne Husiman. There was no correspondence for the month.

There was no old business.

Under new business, a donation of \$15.00 was given to the Dominy Memorial Library of Fairbury in memory of member Virginia Winterland who passed on October 4, 2012.

Elaine Kuntz invited the club to her home for the December meeting. It was announced that Maxine Zorn and Mary Lou Haab are the hostess for the November meeting.

The meeting was adjourned.

Members enjoyed their meals and hostesses Tiny Skinner and Viola Atkins distributed Angelic tally cards to 18 Euchre players. Maxine Reiger was awarded high with a score of 53 points, Carol Hornickle earned second place with 48 points, and Lois Morris tallied 30 points for low. Thank you to our two gracious hostesses for a fun afternoon.

Respectfully submitted,

Secretary, Patricia Unzicker President, Elaine Kuntz

Sunbeam Club November 16, 2012

The November meeting of the Sunbeam Club met at MacDonald's Restaurant, Fairbury, Illinois on the afternoon of November 16. Carol Hoffman, vice president called the meeting to order. Many members had called with regret saying they would not be in attendance. It was reported that Florence Voigt was now at the nursing home on Fort Jesse Road in Bloomington, IL. She had recently had a pacemaker inserted and was to be staying at the home indefinitely. There were 15 members present to answer roll call.

The secretary's minutes were read and approved with no additions or corrections.

The treasurer, Lois Morris, gave a balance of \$168.62. There were no bills at this time.

With great harmony, "Happy Birthday" was sung to member, Terry Kridner.

There was no correspondence at this time. A thinking of you card was signed by all present for Florence Voigt. Congeniality member, Bobbi Thomas, would send the card to Florence.

There was no old business.

Under new business, it was announced that the Christmas party would be on the regular date of December 12, 2012 at the home of Elaine Kuntz. A 12:00 noon luncheon will be held, with card playing to follow. Each of the members is asked to bring an item or two of food for the food pantry. Paper products would also be accepted.

It was stated that new member, Nancy Brown , will be in attendance at the December meeting. However, she will be gone for several months thereafter.

The meeting was adjourned and hostesses Maxine Zorn and Mary Lou Haab distributed flag flying score cards. At the end of 10 lively hands of card playing, Tiny Skinner was awarded top prize with 59 points followed by a tie for second. Those with second place points of 49 were Bobbie Thomas and Ruth Wall. Low point earner was Viola Atkins with 30 points.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

Carol Hoffman, Vice-President

Sunbeam Club history responses to the state of the state

Mrs. Elaine Kuntz entertained the December meeting of the Sunbeam Club at her home in honor of the holiday season. She was assisted by Vice-president Carol Hoffman. Soup, sandwiches, Christmas cookies, and angel food cake were enjoyed by 18 members and one quest, Nancy Brown. After the delightful luncheon, Elaine opened the meeting. Roll call was given with members tell of their favorite Christmas memories. The minutes were read and approved. The treasurer's report of \$164.72 was also approved. Happy Birthday Friends was sung to our six December birthday members. Naturally, tones were all on pitch.

A thank-you was read from the Dominy Memorial Library for our memorial donation in memory of Virginia Winterland as well as the donated book, "Three Wise Women".

Under old business a discussion about the Fairbury food pantry was entertained. It was stated the food pantry was open only on certain days. The open houses for Fairbury's clients had been the past week. Carol Hoffman stated she would take the goods donated today for the club. There was a very nice variety of goods to be donated. Thank-you, to all, for your generosity.

Under new business Maxine Zorn informed the club of her new address and phone number since moving to Fairbury. Hew new address is 602 West Cherry and her phone number is 692-1249. Corrections will be made in the next year's book.

A discussion concerning the idea of each member donating \$5.00 for the Christmas Luncheon beginning in 2013 was placed on the table. After conversation, a motion by Tiny Skinner was made that each member would donate \$5.00 to the treasurer for the December luncheon. It was seconded by Pat Unzicker. The motion passed.

Additional new business concerned the donation for the Sunbeam's annual Christmas gift. A motion by Pat Witte was made to give \$50.00 to The South Eastern Livingston County Ambulance Service (SELSCAS). The motion was seconded by Terry Kridner. The motion passed.

Bobbi Thomas wished all a very merry Christmas. The meeting was then adjourned and hostesses Elaine Kuntz and Carol Hoffman distributed Christmas tally cards. A fun afternoon was enjoyed by all, with Christmas cookies an added treat throughout card playing time. Maxine Zorn attained high points with 57, Lois Morris a close second with 54 points, and our guest, Nancy Brown earned low with 32 points.

Special thank yous are given to Elaine for hostessing the Sunbeam Club at her home, to Carol Hoffman for the delightful hand-made "Magic Books" in which to place our

favorite pictures and memories, and to the special elf helpers of Terry Kridner, Bobbi Thomas, Pat Witte, and Carol Hoffman for their help in making the afternoon delightful and clean-up a breeze.

Bobel of a contract of the world of the contract of the contra

the second of th

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

Sunbeam Club January 8, 2013

The Sunbeam Club of Fairbury, Illinois met on January 8, 2013 at McDonald's Restaurant east side. With only 13 members present, hostesses Lavonne Huisman and Janet Monahan rotated playing each playing five hands.

The meeting was called to order by President Elaine Kuntz. She read a comical reading entitled "God is Like...." (U.S. Postal service, Bounty, Coca cola, Chevrolet, etc.) Roll call was taken. Items shared concerning members who were absent included Carol Hoffman who is in intensive care at St. Joseph's, Bloomington, Florence Voigt now living at Mercer Creek, Helen Rapp at Fairview Haven, Marilyn Lutrell, and Maxine Reiger also in assisted living.

The secretary's minutes were read and approved. The treasure's report of a balance of \$72.22 was also approved.

"Happy Birthday Friends" was sung to birthday celebrants Janet Monahan and Pam Frisby.

A thank-you note was read from SELACS for the \$50.00 donation. It was reported that ground breaking for the new building would be this spring.

There was no old business.

New business included the mentioning of the need for new members as 24 members is a nice number.

A reminder of election of officers will be at the February meeting. Lois Morris and Pat Unzicker volunteered to hostess for February's meeting as Maxine Reiger is unavailable to do so. It was stated Valentine tallies were already made and in the satchel with cards. New playing cards were requested and the secretary was to purchase them.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 followed by enjoyable fellowship and of course card playing. Tally totals for the afternoon were Jean Jensen high point lady with 46 points, Ruth Wall, second with 44 points, and Elaine Kuntz, low lady, with 24 points. She herself called it the "boobie" prize.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary Elaine Kuntz, President Sunbeam Club will seemlli red or end as

February 13, 2013

The February 13, 2013 meeting of the Sunbeam Club was held at McDonald's Restaurant, Fairbury, II.

President Elaine Kuntz opened the meeting at 1:45. Thirteen members and two guests were in attendance.

Elaine then introduced Tiny Skinner's daughter, Tarry, who extended a special invitation to join in the celebration of her mother's 90th birthday. An open house will be held at the Walton Center on March 9th from 2:30-4:30 in Tiny's honor. Congratulations Tiny on this special milestone!

President Elaine continued the meeting with a humorous reading, entitled "No Back Support". This reading was centered on the topic of the hospital gown.

Roll call was taken and second guest, Virginia Lee, was introduced as a perspective member. Virginia is from Chatsworth and enjoys playing the Euchre circuit. Before the afternoon culminated, Virginia accepted the invitation to become a Sunbeam member. Welcome, Virginia.

The secretary's minutes were read. After noting the inclusion of Maxine Rieger in assisted living was incorrect, the minutes were approved as read.

The treasurer reported a balance of \$88. 47. Reimbursement of \$12.00 for three new decks of cards was paid to secretary, Pat Unzicker.

Happy Birthday was sung to our new lady of the eighty fan-club, Lois Morris. Congratulations on your special year, Lois, and many more.

An update on member Carol Hoffman was given. While still not at home, Carol was now out of quarantine and could receive visitors. A valentine, signed by members, was sent to her via Virginia Lee.

There was no old business.

New business included the election of officers for the coming 99th year of Sunbeam Club. Instead of nominations from the floor, it was asked if those in office would

remain with the exception of the vice-president due to her illness. Pat Witte volunteered for the vice-president position and all other offices and committees remained the same for the coming year as for the 2012-2013 year.

Discussion of needed changes to the booklets was discussed. The books are to be distributed at the March meeting and dues of \$5.00 are to be paid when receiving the books. Mary Lu Haab made a motion to update and include any changes in the by-laws including the stating of the amount for prizes.

Having no other new business, Lois Morris entertained the motion "to just play cards". The meeting was adjourned and an enjoyable afternoon of card playing continued.

Because of a tie for top prize, hostesses Lois Morris and Pat Unzicker awarded high point prizes of a dollar each to Virginia Lee and Ruth Wall each with 58 points and low prize of \$.50 to Janet Monahan with 32points. All three players were also given a small bag of chocolates in honor of Valentine's Day.

All other members received a heart shaped piece of candy and a paper heart in honor of the friendship we each enjoy when getting together every second Wednesday of the month.

As a special note, perfect attendance recognition is given to the following ladies for the 2012-2013 year: Janet Monahan, Lois Morris, Tiny Skinner, and Ruth Wall.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine Kuntz, President Pat Unzicker, Secretary

Sunbeam Club Membership

| | Mar | Apr | May | June | July | Aug | Sept | Oct | Nov | Dec | Jan | Feb | |
|-----------------|-------|------|--------|-------|------|-------|------|-------|-----|-----|-----|-------|-----|
| Viola Atkins | P 20 | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | 8 | P | A | |
| Lila Dawson | P Row | P | P | P | P | A | P | A | A | A | A | A | |
| Pam Frisby | Par | P | P | A | A | P | P | (1) P | A | P | A | A | |
| Cathryn Frisby | P | 8 | P | A | A | P | P | P | A | P | IA | A | |
| Mary Lu Haab | P | A | P | P | A | P | A | A | R | A | P | P | |
| Carol Hoffman | EA | P | P | P | P | P | A | P | P | P | A | A | |
| Carol Hornick | | P | P | P | A | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | |
| LaVonne Húsima | THA | P | A | P | P | A | P | P | 9 | P | P | P | |
| Jean Jensen | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | A | |
| Elaine Kuntz | Pe | P | P | P | P | A | A | P | A | P | P | P | |
| Terry Aridner | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | A | A | |
| Warklyn Luttre | 1 Pla | redi | en Ain | activ | eli | it yr | arch | 2012 | ١. | _ | | | ~ |
| Janet Monahan | P | P | P | 9 | P | P | P | P | P | 8 | P | P. | |
| Lois Morris | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | |
| Helen Rapp | P | A | P | P | A | P | P | A | P | A | A | A | V |
| Maxine Reiger | P | P | A | A | A | A | P | P | A | P | A | A | |
| Tiny Skinner | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | |
| Bobbi Thomas | ELA | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | |
| Pet Unzicker | P | P | A | P | A | A | P | P | P | P | P | P | |
| Florence Voight | P | 8 | A | ·A | A | A | A | A | A | A | A | A | V |
| Ruth Wall | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | |
| Pat Witti | ELA | P | P | 1 | P | A | P | P | A | P | A | P | |
| Maxine Zorn | P | P | A | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | P | |
| 4 Mancy Brown | | | | | | | | | | P | A | A | |
| Total Members | 18 | 19 | 17 | 18 | 14 | 15 | 18 | 16/9 | 15/ | 19 | 13/ | 13 19 | wat |
| · Virginia | 9 | ,) | | | | , . | | 1 | / | | | D | |

when the state of the state of

March 13, 2013

Fifteen members and one guest, Doris Downes of Chenoa, attended the March gathering of the Sunbeam Club at McDonald's Restaurant in Fairbury, II.

Members paid dues and received new booklets from treasurer, Lois Morris when entering.

After enjoying a dish of chocolate soft – serve ice-cream and coffee, Vice-President Pat Witti called the business meeting to order as President Elaine Kuntz was not in attendance.

Roll call was taken with a good report concerning the health of Carol Hoffman given stating she is now at home. We hope she will be able to join us next month.

The secretary's minutes were read. A motion was entertained to accept them as read by Pam Frisby and seconded by Terry Kridner. The minutes were approved.

Treasurer, Lois Morris, reported a balance of \$ 67.11. There were no outstanding bills. Pam Frisby entertained a motion the report be approved and was seconded by Tiny Skinner. The treasurer's report was approved.

There were four birthday gals for the month of March. Happy birthday was sung to our friends wishing each good health and happiness.

There was no correspondence.

Under old business it was stated that Carole Hoffman appreciated our Valentine thoughts, treats, and wishes for a speedy recovery.

New business gave mention to April's meeting which will be held at Chenoa Family Restaurant, Chenoa, II. It is the 99th year for the club and the meeting will be a "Dutch Treat" affair with the opportunity to order from the menu. The meeting will have a noon start time. The secretary is to let those not in attendance know about the particulars of April's event

Acting president, Pat, then shared a "little ditty" entitled "Where is God?" With chuckles around, the meeting was adjourned and hostesses Terry Kridner and Maxine Zorn welcomed everyone to an afternoon of card playing.

New a cost of the last of the

Prizes were won by LaVonne Husiman, high point earner, Virginia Lee, second place, and our guest, Doris Downes, as low lady point earner.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Witti, Vice-President

Pat Unzicker, Secretary

all members were to take dul2 magdnu2

April 10, 2013

The April meeting of the Sunbeam Club, celebrating their 99th birthday, was held at the Chenoa Family Restaurant on April 10, 2013.

President Elaine Kuntz called the meeting to order after 21 members enjoyed a noon luncheon ordered from the restaurant's menu. A welcome to Doris Downes, new member, was given. Requesting birthday and phone number by the president, Doris stated August 15 and 815-945-3763 respectfully.

President Elaine then asked each member to state the date of joining the club in answer to roll call. Mrs. Viola Atkins, sponsor of many, was awarded applause for having been in the club the longest.

The secretary's minutes were read and approved. The treasurer reported \$120.45. A donation to the Chenoa Public Library of \$25.00 was reported to have been given in lieu of payment for booklets. No other expenses had occurred at this time.

Happy birthday wishes were joyously sung to Mary Lu Haab our only birthday gal for the month of April.

A thank you note was read from the Chenoa Public Library for the donation they received.

There was no old business.

Under new business, Cathryn and Pam Frisby requested a change in hostess duties from August to September due to conflicts. Carol Hornickle and Virginia Lee agreed to the change.

Bobbi Thomas stated that due to Nancy Brown's moving out of the area and no longer on the roster that she would take Nancy's hostess duty for May and new member Doris then agreed to be hostess for the month of July.

Mentioning of the incorrect year date for meetings July through October in the booklets was noted and could be corrected by individuals if so wished.

Pat Witte announced she would be bringing a prospective new member to next month's meeting.

President Elaine announced that before leaving, all members were to take a carnation of from the gorgeous flower arrangement that had adorned the head table.

Pat Witte made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Mary Lu Haab second the motion. The meeting was adjourned and the program was turned over to hostesses Pat Witte and Pat Unzicker. Reminders of rotation, head table's duty, and drawing for low card / high card were given. A most enjoyable afternoon was had by all. High point player for the afternoon was Virginia Lee with 59 points followed by Ruth Wall with 57. With a tie for low of 29 between Viola Atkins and new member, Doris Downes, a drawing was had with Doris the award winner.

Following cards, coffee and birthday cake was served with good conversation and fellowship.

The second of th

Thank you to all who help with our 99th birthday celebration.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine Kuntz, President

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary.

Sunbeam Club May 8, 2013

The May meeting of the Sunbeam Club was held at the McDonald's Family resturant on May 8. 2013.

After a dessert of ice cream, our Vice. Pres. Pat Witte called the meeting to order.

Boll call was answered by 17 members telling their favorite spring flower. The lilic and tulip being the most popular. We had one guest, Eulie Kmight.

The secretary's minutes were approved as read. The treasurer reported a balance of \$109.20. The treasurer's report was approved as read.

There was no old or new business.

There were no birthdays.

It was reported that Jean Jensen was recouperating at Fairview Haven after surgury. At the present time she is back in the hospital.

Also Blaine Kuntz is recuperating at home after having pulled a leg muscle.

Pat Witte closed the meeting with a reading, "Stop, Look and Listen".

An enjoyable time was had playing euchre. I, Viola, Missplaced the tallies, so a report of the winners cannot be given.

SORRY

Pat Witte, Vice. Pres.

Viola Atkins, Sect. Pr. Tem.

Ca.

Sunbeam Club June 12, 2013

The Sundeam Club met at the McDonald's Family resturant June 12, 2013.

After a dessert of a choice of ice cream, our Pres. Elaine Kuntz called the meeting to order with a reading "A FITH GRADE ASSIGNMENT".

Roll call was answered by 14 members.

"GET WELL" cards were passed for all to sign and then to be sent to Jean Jensen and Ruth Wall. Jean is recovering from knee repair surgury and is now having therapy at Advocate Fromenn in Bloomington, Il. Ruth Wall injured her back and is staying with her daughter and is reported to be doing UK and hopes to return to her home soon.

The secretary's report was approved as read. A balance on hand of \$122.03 was reported by the treasurer. The treasurer's report was approved as read.

There was no old or new business.

Happy Birthday was sung to Bobbie Thomas and Viola Atkins.

Mary Lou Haab also info rmed us today was her 64th. wedding anniversary. CONGRATULATIONS.

Bobbie Thomas told of her surgury which she had in May. The surgury was successful and she has made a wonderful recovery.

Euchre was played and winners were LaVonne Husiman52, Wiola Atkins 48 and Pat Witte low with 30.

Ohn .

Elaine Kuntz, Pres. Viola Atkins, Sec. Pro-tem. Sunbeam Club July 10, 2013

The Sunbeam Club met at the McDonald's Family resturant July 10, 2013. with Carol Hoffman and Doris Downs as hostesses.

After a dessert of ice cream, our Pres. Elaine Muntz opened the meeting with a reading "THE BASIC RULES FOR CLOTHESLINES".

Roll call was answered by thirteen members telling what they did for the 4th. of July.

The secretarys report was approved as read. The treasurer reported a balance on hand of \$139.03. the treasurer's report was approved as read.

There was no old or new business.

44.

An enjoyable time was had playing euchre. Winners were Mary Lou Haab high 46, Maxine Zorn second 45 and Bobbie Thomas low 21.

Lovely RIBBON WORK cards made by Carol Hoffman contained the prize money.

LUCKY WINNERS.

Viola Atkins, Pro, tem. Elaine Kuntz, Pres. SUNBEAM CLUB Aug. 14, 2013

On Aug. 14, 2013 the Sunbeam Club met at the McDonald's Family resturant in Fairbury.

After dessert, our Pres. Elaine Kuntz opened the meeting with a reading "HOW TO START A FIGHT".

Roll call was answered by 15 members. We had one guest Alma Brucker.

The secretary's report was approved as read.

The Treasurer reported a balance on hand of \$147.98.

There was no old or new business.

Happy Birthday was sung to Elaine Kuntz.

Get Well cards for jean Jensen and Carol Hornickle were passed for all to sign. Jean is still having problems and Carol fell and broke her leg. She in now at her home. It was reported that Ruth Wall was home for a few days but is back with her daughter.

Eucher was played with high 51 Bobbie Thomas, second 50 Viola Atkins and low 32 Maxine Zorn.

Viols Atkins, Sect. Pro. Tem. Elsine Kuntz, Pres.

1985

Ken.

On September 11, 2013 the Sunbeam Club met at the McDonald's Restaurant in Fairbury, IL. The meeting was opened by President Elaine Kuntz at 2:00 with a poem "Life Is a Gift". Fourteen members answered roll call. We welcomed last month's guest, Alma Brucker as a new member. The club also welcomed guest, Alice Feit from Chenoa for the afternoon.

The minutes were read and approved.

The treasurer's report, was given by Bobbi Thomas in the absence of treasurer, Lois Morris. It was reported to have balance of \$158.93 as of August 14, 2013.

Updates on our missing friends, Carol Hornickle and Jean Jansen, were given. It was stated that both are improving and are on the mend. We hope they are able to return to Wednesday afternoon card playing soon.

Happy birthday was sung to our attending member Carol Hoffman, and wishes were given to Lila Dawson, who was not in attendance.

Under old business, it was suggested the time for October's meeting be included in next year's booklet since it has an 11:00 start time.

New business included information for October's meeting. With much appreciation to McDonalds, the club will be able to meet upstairs for the making of tray favors at 11:00. Lunch will follow. Card playing will culminate our afternoon's activities.

President Elaine Kuntz then read a letter of resignation from long time member Ruth Wall. She has moved to Wisconsin to live with family. We regrettably accepted her resignation and signed a card sharing our thoughts to be sent to her by our congeniality lady.

Addresses, phone numbers, and birthdates were submitted from our new member and guest for future reference.

With no other new business the meeting was closed. It was suggested when having a table of three, the nines be removed and each player play for themselves. The two high point persons will then move to the next table. All agreed to this and card playing began.

Prizes were awarded to Lavonne Husiman and Bobbi Thompson, a tie for first place, with 52 points, Virginia Lee second place with 45 points and a tie between Viola Atkins and Pat Unzicker for low with 28 points.

Thank you to hostesses Cathryn and Pam Frisby for a fun afternoon.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

October 9, 2013

On a delightful fall day, the Sunbeam Club met at McDonald's Family Restaurant at 11:00 A.M. in the upstairs dining area. Under the direction of hostesses Viola Atkins and Tiny Skinner the club made ghostly tray favors for the nursing home of Fairbury. All took part and work was completed in a timely fashion creating 100 enchanting remembrances for the clients of the home.

After enjoying a "Dutch treat" lunch and a dish of ice-cream, President Elaine Kuntz called the meeting to order at 1:20. Viola Atkins read a poem entitled "The Mouse" from a copy of Today's Housewife published in 1919. Eighteen members answered roll call. The minutes were read and after noting the change of Bobbi Thomas's name from Thompson, the minutes were approved. In lieu of the absence of Treasurer Lois Morris, Bobbi Thomas gave the balance of \$178.26.

Happy birthday was sung to LaVonne Husiman. An update on Jean Jansen was given by Tiny stating that Jean was going to the Doctor and that her knee was still swollen. Other members also stated that Lila Dawson, Florence Voigt, and Helen Rapp had all been seen either at the nursing home, shopping or "out and about" and all looked well and seemed to be in better health than our last reports. In sadness and regret we heard of the passing of our friend Ruth Wall. She was at her daughter's in Wisconsin and no service is to be held. A sympathy card was passed for all to sign, and will be sent to her daughter's address.

There was no old business.

Under new business it was discussed as to whether there were any openings for perspective members. It was stated that there were none unless we were to hear from any of our paid members that they wished to be removed from our roster.

Hearing no other new business, President Elaine asked for the motion of "Let's play cards. Bobbi Thomas so moved.

An enjoyable afternoon of playing Euchre followed. Many sounds of laughter followed with several hands of 9's and 10's dealt to players. Low point lady, Doris Downes can attest to this action as she was the recipient of several of these hands. Her score tallied 24. High point player was Virginia Lee with 47 points and a three way tie with 43 points was earned. Cathryn kigsby won the prize money by the drawing of her name. Terry Kridner and Bolding were given honorable mention.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

SUNBEAM CLUB October 13, 2013

On a beautiful October day, the Sunbeam Club met at the McDonald's Family resturant for their regular monthly meeting.

In lieu of the President and Vice President, Bobbie Thomas opened the meeting.

Roll call was answered by 15 members.

The treasurer reported a balance on hand of \$179.07 and that a memorial of \$15.00 was given to the Fairbury library in honor of Ruth Wall.

The treasurer's report was approved as read.

Therewas no new or old business.

Happy birthday was sung to Terry Kridner.

Pictures taken by Bobbie Thomas of the Holloween tray favor workshop was passed for all to see. A card was passed for all to sign and to be sent to Pat Witti, who is recovering from surgery. It was reported that our honory member Helan Rapp Was doing OK.

The Christmas meeting is to be at Elaine Kuntz home Dec.ll, with Lois Morris as co-host. A \$5.00 donation is to given for our lunch by each member attending. Also a can donation to the food pantry.

The meeting was turned over to the entertainment committee Mary Lou Haab and Lila Dawson, who was absent.

Winners at cards were high Cathryn Frisby 52, second Maxine Zorn 46, and low Wiola Atkins 32.

Viola Atkins, Sect. Pro-tem Bobbie Thomas, Pres. Pro-tem

December 11, 2013

The December meeting of the *Sunbeam Club* was held at the home of Elaine Kuntz in honor of the Christmas season. Co-hostess was Lois Morris. A lovely luncheon of salad, rolls, and chicken casserole was enjoyed by all in attendance. Dessert was made by member Pam Frisby and oh, what a delightful number of pies to choose from, and oh, how delicious! Thank-you, Pam!

After lunch, the business meeting was called to order. Seventeen members were present.

The November minutes were read and approved.

The treasurer gave the treasure's report, stating a balance of \$165.75. The \$5.00 additional money to be collected for today's luncheon was waived by the hostesses. Treasurer Lois Morris also read a thank you note from the Dominy Library of Fairbury in regards to the memorial given in Ruth Wall's name.

Celebrating the December birthdays' of Pat Witte and Jean Jensen, the club members sang a harmonizing edition of *Happy Birthday* to the two December birthday girls.

Updates were given on members not in attendance. It was stated that Lila Dawson was not well but was at home. It is there she is able to undergo her kidney dialysis treatment four times a day. A card was passed for members' signatures and warm wishes. We will keep her in our thoughts and prayers. Viola Atkins was also reported to be "under the weather. We hope she, too, returns to good health soon.

There was no old business.

Under new business club members were reminded that next year the Sunbeam Club will turn 100 years old. Discussion and thoughts for our celebration were entertained. Ideas for location and other activities were requested for the members to be thinking about to share during January or Februarys' meeting.

It was suggested that we follow Section 2, of our by-laws more closely when recruiting new members. This encompasses presenting names for playing during a meeting, voting, and then inviting the nominee to join at the next meeting. It was also stated that over the years there had been a reserve of names for new members.

It was noted there were no hostesses for the January 2014 meeting as Carol Hoffman has replaced another this year and Maxine Rieger is unable to do so. Janet Monahan and new member Eula Kight graciously volunteered to be hostesses. In addition, Pam and Cathryn Frisby volunteered to be our February hostesses. No one had been assigned due to low members at the time of organization for the year.

Bobbi Thomas shared a joke to end the meeting and the meeting was adjourned.

With the munching of nuts and candies, great card playing developed during the rest of the afternoon. Carol Hornickle was high point person with 55points, LaVonne Huisman, second with 53 points and Mary Lu Habb earned 30 for low. Again, a big thank you to the committee, the special dessert lady, and to Elaine for entertaining us in her home.

es de distribuir de la companya del companya de la companya de la companya del companya de la co

THE RESERVE WITH STATE

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine Kuntz, President

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

Feb. 12, 2014

The February meeting of the Sunbeam Club was held at the McDonald's Family resturant.

The meeting was called to order by our Pres. Elaine Kuntz.

Roll call was answered by twelve members.

The secretary's report was approved as read.

I (Viola) wasn't paying attention to the treasurer's report, so there is no report of balance on hand. SORRY

New busines was a disgussione of obtaining new members.

Also new business was an election of officers. After a short discussion, the present officers were retained for the year 2014. They are as follows:

Pres. Elaine Kuntz V. Pres. Pat Witte Sect. Pat Unzicker Treas. Lois Morris

This year 2014, we celebrate 100 years as a club. After a short discussion, it was left up to the officers to decide the location for our 100 year party.

Pat Witte announced the Chenoa Public Library have a machine that will scan books page by page. She thought the club would like to have the orginal secretary's book be recorded at no charge. The members present agreed to have the work done.

Happy Birthday was sung to Janet Monahan and Lois Morris.

Winners at Eucher were Maxine Zorn 1st. with 51, Viola Atkins Carol Hoffman and Virginia Lee all had a score of 39 for second, and Doris Downes with a score of 29.

Elaine Kuntz, Pres. Viola Atkins, Sect. Pro. Tem.

dis.

2013-2014 Sunbeam Club Membership

| | Mar | Apr | May | June | July | Aug | Sept | Oct | Nov | Dec | Jan | Feb | |
|-----------------|----------|------|------|------|-------|-------|------|--------|-------|----------|-----|--------|---|
| Viola atkins | V | V | V | 1 | ·V | V | / | V | V | A | | V | |
| nancy Brown | A | A | | | | | | | | , | | | |
| Lila Dawson | A | A | V | W | V | V | A | A | A | A | | A | |
| Cathryn Frisby | √ | V | V | A | A | A | / | V | V | V | | Ħ | |
| Pam Frisby | 1 | / | V | A | A | P | V | V | V | / | | A | |
| mary Ly Haab | V | V | A | V | ·V | V | A | A | V | / | | V | |
| Carol Holdman | A | / | V | V | 1 | ·V | 1 | / | V | / | | / | |
| Parol Hornickle | 1 | ~ | V | / | V | P | A | / | V | V | | v | |
| h Vonne Klusima | n 1 | V | V | V | A | V | 1 | · V | A | V | | A | |
| Jean Jensen | A | / | A | H | A | 9 | A | A | 9 | 1 | | A | |
| Elsene Kunty | A | V | A | V | V | V | 1 | 1 | A | / | | V | |
| Gerry Kridner | / | V | V | A | A | V | 1 | / | ~ | / | | A | |
| Virginia Lee | 1 | / | V | A | i/ | 1 | / | / | Ħ | / | | V | |
| Janet Monahan | 1 | V | V | V | V | V | / | / | V | / | | V | |
| Lois morris | V | V | V | V | H | 4 | A | A. | V | / | | V | |
| Mapine Lieger | V | V | V | 1 | H | A | A | A | H | A | | A | |
| Jiny Skinser | 1 | V | V | V | ·V | V | V | 1 | V | / | | V | |
| Bobbi Thomas | A | V. | V | V | V | V | V | / | V | / | | A | |
| Pat Unicker | / | 1 | A | A | A | A | / | 1 | A | 1 | | A | |
| Ruth Wall | A | 1 | 1 | A | A | A | A | Resign | ned , | Sect | ine | 9/11/1 | 3 |
| Pat Witte | / | 1 | 1 | | 1 | V | A | 10 | A | V | | V | |
| makine yorn | V | 1 | Δ | A | V | V | A | / | V. | · A | | V | |
| Maris Downes | quest | V | V. | A | F | A | 1 | 1 | V | A | | V | |
| Eulie Kight | | | Hust | / | A | V | A | Pd./ | V | V | | F | |
| Total Members | 15+1 | 21 | | 14 | 13 | 15 | 15 | 藍 | V | + | | | |
| 00 0 1 | | | | | 19/13 | Guert | 1 | 1 | A | M | | A | |
| Alma Brucker | 5/20 | 1/30 | | | 1 | | Dur | A | 1 | - | | | |
| D. In | | | | _ | | | - | 11 | | | | | T |

The first meeting of the Sunbeam Club Centennial year was held on April 9, 2014 at McDonald's Restaurant in Fairbury, Illinois. Eighteen members were present, dues were paid, program booklets were distributed and dishes of ice cream enjoyed.

President Elaine Kuntz opened the meeting and asked for roll call followed by the reading of February's minutes. The minutes were read and approved. The treasurer gave a report of \$181.70 without the dues amount paid for the day. This report was also approved.

With much gusto, Happy Birthday was sung to Mary Lou Haab for her April 9th birthday by the club members.

A sympathy card for the family of Pauline Miller was signed by all. Pauline passed in January of this year. It was reported that inactive member Louise Schmidt was in a nursing home. Louise was inadvertently included n the memoriam page of the new booklets. (Many apologies for the error.)

Under old business, Elaine gave updated information concerning the club's trip to Starved Rock. She will call with finalized information. We will be served a chicken dinner and be treated to a play. Since the bus is coming from Bloomington, Il and travel ing Route 39 to Starved Rock, Elaine is hoping that we will be able to be picked up at El Paso instead of Bloomington. If so, we will meet at 9:30 in El Paso IGA parking lot.

Pat Witte gave an update on the scanning of the past records of the club. Work is in progress for the years 1924-1963 with the rest of the years to follow. A request for an introduction page for the web site was made with the task going to the secretary.

Under new business, Elaine introduce new member Betty Gillette. Our other new member, Lena Nickrent, was absent. Welcome Betty.

Omitted birthday dates were given to be written in the program booklets. Elimination of the word anniversary in by-laws #7 was requested as no cards have been sent for anniversaries.

Donations, one in memory of Pauline Miller directed to SELCAS and one to the Chenoa Public Library Building Fund for booklets were approved and passed.

Cathryn Rigsby will write continued history of the club from 1999 to 2014 to complete the history written by Tiny Skinner from previous years. Pam Rigsby will co-write with her mom.

Due to the absences of the secretary, it was announced that Carol Hoffman had consented to be the Assistant Secretary for the 2014-2015 year.

Hearing no other business the meeting was turned over to hostesses Elaine Kuntz and Lois Morris. A fun afternoon continued with card playing. Prizes were respectively awarded to Maxine Zorn with 52 points, Alma Brucker with 49 points and Doris Downes with 39 points.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine Kuntz, President

Patricia Unzicker, Secretary

Sunbeam Club Membership 2014-2015

| | Mar | Apr | May | June | July | Aug | Sept | Oct | Nov | Dec | Jan | Feb | |
|---|------|-----|------|------|------|-----|------|-----|-----|-----|-----|-----|--|
| Viola Atkins | | V | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Elma Brucker | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| lla Dawson | | A | | | | | | | | | | | |
| orisDownes | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| athrym Frisby Pam Frisby Setty Gillette | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| am Frisby | | V | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Letter Gillette | | / | | | | | | | | | | | |
| 2. 1 Start 1 | | / | | | | | | | | | | | |
| and Hoffman | | A | | | | | | | | | | | |
| was He silverice | | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Vonne Hiisman |) | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ean Jansen | 3 | A | | | | | | | | | | | |
| ean Jansen Eile Kirft | B | / | | | | | | | | | | 10/ | |
| lerry Friday | 3 | / | | | | | | | | | | | |
| laine Hunty | B | / | | | | | | | | | | | |
| inginen Lee unet Monahan | 20 | A | | | | | | | | | | | |
| enet Monahan | 3 | A | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Sis Maris | 3 | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| lena Dechrent | Ca | A | | | | | | | | | | | |
| rapine Lieger | 1 | A | | | | | | | | | | | |
| Tiny Skinner | 8 | 1 | 1921 | | | | | | | | | | |
| othe Thomas | 2 El | V | 2 · | | | | | | | • | | | |
| tllmicker | 2 | 1 | | | | | | | | | | | |
| at Witte | 0 | / | | | | | | | | | | | |
| | 25 | | | | | | | | | | | | |